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Crowne Plaze North Houston- Greenpoint

Houston Texas




January 16-17th, 2009
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Executive Committee Present: Chester Finn, Tia Nelis, Victor Robinson, Ricky Broussard, Cathy Enfield
Board Members Present:  Betty Williams- IN, Monica Cooper- AZ, Vicki Wray- CO, Max Barrows- VT, Carol Robinson- MN , Bryon Murray- UT, Bill Story- KS, Nancy Ward- OK,  Ryan Duncanwood- CA
Members Absent: Hope Finley, Gayle Gardner, Jim McNamara, Bernard Baker and Jeff Ridgeway
Guests: Karen Topper, Hannah Bowen, Richard Enfield, Vicki Clayson- Bryon’s support person
[image: image3.wmf]Chester opened the meeting and welcomed new board members

[image: image4.wmf]Ricky reviewed the contents of board books for new member.  We will go over the books over lunch with new members because it is so much information all at once.

Victor and Essie reviewed the budget.  See attachment.  Victor said he hopes the board will trust him with the money in the bank.  Nancy Ward made a motion to accept the budget and Bill Story seconded.   Unanimous approval by 13 votes. 
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Project Vote- Hannah Bowen, Betty Williams and Nancy Ward presented on Project Vote activities. They will be providing technical assistance to state P&A’s by provided training to them that will involve self-advocates.  

· ADD Self-Determination Grant:
· We want to know how self-determination works across the lifespan, how it improves 

· Workgroup- 6 people 

· Interested people will let Tia know by the end of the meeting
· Workgroup needs to commit to monthly phone calls, surveying the SABE regions, state and local organizations for what training they are doing in self-advocacy as it relates to self-determination.  

· It is beyond budgets- all other areas of your life

· Chester is excited because people have made money off of doing self-determination activities
· WORKGROUP: Essie Pederson; Tia Nelis, Bryon Murray; Chester Finn; Laura Walker; Nancy Ward

· OurSABE.org- an online community for self-advocates to connect all over the country and world.  Guest speakers, personal profiles, chat rooms, videos, sharing resources and information. 
· It is a NEC Foundation grant

· 2-3 members of the SD workgroup will focus on it

· The site will be a demonstration for other online networking sites to be accessible for people with cognitive and intellectual disabilities.  

· National Sibling Leadership Network (see attached handout)
· Essie described what the network does, that siblings’ roles in people’s lives need to be more acknowledged.  
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Bryon encouraged the SABE board to work with the SLN and asked the board to support him to represent SABE to the SLN steering committee.

Chester asked the board to agree to partner with SLN.  Bill motioned to join the SLN and Ricky amended motion to have Bryon Murray representing SABE on the SLN Steering Committee.  Victor seconded.  Unanimous approval.  
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President’s Report
· Moment of silence for Ben Borroel-  A good friend and great leader in the self-advocacy movement passed away recently.  Chester, Nancy, Bryon, Victor, Tia, Vicki and Cathy gave remembrances of Ben.
· 2011 Alliance for Full Participation Summit

· Just Do It statement

· R-Word- need for more education, especially in television
· There are other words and ways of saying negative things about people with disabilities 

· 2010 Conference 

· Strategic Planning- we will bring in a facilitator at one of the next board meetings

· Chester reviewed the committees 

· Committees need to talk before they go to the board meeting 

· Chester is talking to Steve about free conference calls

· Executive, Finance, PR, Legislative, Policy, By-Laws, Grassroots

· We are bringing back the Close the Doors committee and will add the “R” word issue to the committee.
· Policy- Bryon chair, Vicki, Jim (Topper)
· By-Laws- Vicki chair, Bryon will serve. Chester will help when needed. (?)
· Finance and membership- Victor chair, Monica, Ryan (Essie)
· Close the Doors and R Word- Tia chair, Carol, Hope (Frank?)
· Legislative- Nancy chair, Cathy, Bill (Richard)
· Grassroots- Ricky chair, Bernard, Gayle (Lecell)
· PR committee and membership- Chester chair,  Max, Jeff  (Laura)
· Texas Advocates Visit Board 

· Texas Advocates members visited the SABE board meeting and we introduced ourselves to each other. 

Meeting began at 9:00 am in Sam Houston room

SABE board members introduced themselves and the Texas Advocates introduced themselves to the board.  

Chester started the meeting and thanked the Texas Advocates.  “Self-advocacy is what we do all over the country and all over the world… you might not like what we do but we are fighting for our civil rights, it’s just what we do”.

REGION REPORTS

Region 3:  

Colorado: Vicki Wray- 

Utah: Bryon- 

Wyoming: 

No report from New Mexico

Region 4:

Kansas- Bill
Missouri- Cathy 
Region 9:
Texas- James  Texas Advocates Conference is August 7th-9th.

Oklahoma: 
Region 2:

California: Ryan-

Arizona: Monica-

Region 8: Max
REGION 8 REPORT

January 12, 2009

Speaking Up For Us - Maine 

· We just had our state conference. We had a good turn out.

· The state came to talk about budget cuts. We elected new officers.

· We did a membership drive.

· Our members are talking to legislators at local meetings. We advocated and are getting accessible sidewalks in our communities.

· Over 1,000 people protested the budget cuts. Our state has an 8 billion deficit. We are doing lots around educating legislators.

· Now our waiver is closed to any new people.

· SUFU got a committee to go into schools to teach disability awareness to junior and seniors.

· Maine is closing sheltered workshops. 

People First of New Hampshire

· We have interesting activities going on

· Three successful “world of work” trainings and we are planning more. All self-advocates will learn how to follow up on career goals.

· One of our other goals is doing relationship training

· Our young adult conference had a great turn out with Julie Petty as guest speaker. Several young adults from People First had a great time going to workshops. There were awards presented by the DD Council to several self-advocates – that was cool.

· New law in New Hampshire instead of using the MR word they are now using the word intellectual and developmental disability. Members of People First spoke out regarding that law. Several members attended the hearings. 

· People First is questioning if we risk loosing our state money if we advocate too hard against budget cuts.

Self-Advocacy Association of New York

· There were over 750 people at our conference on Halloween called: No Tricks Just Treats. They also had a series of regional conferences that went well. 

· There Speaker’s Bureau and Americorp program did over 550 presentations in 2008. They present on: Emergency Preparedness, Self-Determination, We Have Choices, Disability Awareness.

· We are making a video on We Have Choices.

· Creating a partnership on community service options. 

· Using grassroots effort to battle the budget cuts. Half of our advocacy is around the budget cuts. We wrote a paper and have a Legislative Platform is listing our priorities. Using local and regional groups to try to stop the state from cutting the state add on to SSI ($150 a year).

· Name change is on the table – but on hold right now. 

· Check out our web site to hear the song we wrote against Tropic Thunder. We are redoing our web site. We will have advice for love on our web site.

Mass Advocates Standing Strong

· One important thing is that we are about to change the name. It is suppose to happen by July but maybe sooner.

· The Governor is trying to close 4 institutions and keep two open. It may be because the state is in a deficit and the grounds are worth money. Also the Governor really wants people to live in the community.

· What is confusing is that they are moving people out of institutions into the community but they are cutting services at the same time? Self-advocates want to make sure people get the services they need.

· They are keeping 2 institutions open because the fact is they have to just please some people. 

Chester talked about the letter on the economic stimulus sent out from CCD.

We need to be there to change those waivers to be better for our lives. There is an opportunity now

We are still pushing to get the Training and Information Centers into the DD Act when it gets reauthorized.

We have been talking about how we have to rely on money from the DD Councils, P & A and Universities – we need to have our own 

Highlight how people with disabilities play an important part in our communities.

It is important to put ourselves out there. 

SABE is planning to do a presentation to Nancy Thayer and the Governors Association.

Employment is also a big issue to try to encourage the state and federal government to hire people with disabilities.

VERMONT REPORT TO SABE

Vermont was a BIG contributor to the National Conference. We won the poster contest (highest state attendance): a little over 100 people from Green Mountain Self-Advocates went. We taught 7 workshops there. 

· Standing on the Great Wall

· The Dating Game

· How to Get Your Voice and Use It

· Good Relationships Gone Bad

· Closing Sheltered Workshops

· Sexual Self – Advocacy

· That’s So Queer! (and other words to avoid)

In October, we had a two-day training of trainers. Over 60 people attended.  Self-Advocates learned how to train staff to be better allies. They learned a lot from us! 

In December, we had two one-day Celebrating Sexuality Conferences. We worked with Katherine McLaughlin from Planned Parenthood of Northern New England.  Eric Garrison from New York City was an awesome keynote speaker. 

Members of Green Mountain Self-Advocates showed up at the State House to testify about Budget Cuts in Developmental Services.  The result of this was the Governor’s Budget cut was reduced from 8% to 5%, protecting services from a deeper impact.

There is still a stand against separate schools for students with Autism.  If this issue comes up again, we will be ready to testify to the Legislature.   

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Policy committee: Bryon.  No SABE policy on the R word.  Ricky motion to approve. Bill Story Seconded. 

Finance Committee: Budget approved on the 16th
Grassroots:  Will send out list asking how many workshops are in each state, avg. check, type of work done, type of training and length, stories about workshop experiences. Any bills to change workshops and success stories about working in the community.  Bill motioned to accept.  Nancy seconded. 

PR Committee- Chester, Max and Laura (Jeff is also on the committee)

· Newsletter:  

· 2 times a year (2009 Spring and Winter Issues)

· Process:  Regional Representatives

· Report from states- we will try to get reports from every state but we will only put up what we have on time.
· Articles on important things

· Max and Chester will help call and get things from people 
· Next SA Nation- ready for the next policy seminar with information about how to donate on the back of the newsletter
· Article about Ben with picture 
· SABE partners with SLN

· Self-Determination grant- request for information 

· Obama administration 

· Interview with the new ADD commissioner 

· Thank the old board members and meet the new board members with pictures 

· Upcoming board meetings and conferences 

· OurSABE.org Website:

· People to help us 

· Posting Videos like of people getting awards, meetings with the governor, important self-advocacy events, like YouTube videos 

· Updating www.SABEUSA.org 

· Make sure front page has information on it

· Set up conference call to go over it! 

Ricky moved to accept and Bill seconded.
Legislative committee:
Researching bills that affect SABE issues to make a determination what to focus on.

Ricky motion to approve with changes.  Carol seconded. 

By-Laws Committee:
Will add the new committee to By-Laws and will vote at a later date.

PR and Close the Doors will work together for description of the committee.

Bill motioned to approve and Ricky seconded. 
Close the Doors and R Word Committee:
Will see what states are doing.  Will get briefs on each state. 

Chester moved to accept and Bill seconded. 
Next meetings:
· April 1st-5th in Tulsa or Oklahoma City.  

· July 8th-12th in Kansas City, MO 

· October

National Conference in 2010:
· New Orleans?

· Advisory Committee is heading up effort to find location for next national conference.  

Meeting adjourned at 3:20 pm
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